
From: Gary Nellesen 
To: Tom Weiner 
Date:  12/21/2017 
Subject: Mt. SAC Physical Education Project Earth Export 
 
Dear Tom, 

Mt. San Antonio College will begin mobilizing earth export activities from our Physical 
Education Project to dump sites east of the college on Wednesday December 27, 2017. We 
have analyzed the specifics of our contractor’s hauling plan and find that this work can be done 
with no significant traffic impacts. In fact, it is best to complete the earth export necessary for 
the project during the college’s winter session, while student and staff traffic at and around the 
college is at its lowest annual level.  

Trucks will exit the project site at Bonita Drive and turn right (east) on Temple Avenue toward 
the cities of Pomona and Chino. Returning trucks will travel west on Temple Avenue and turn 
left (south) on Bonita Drive to re-enter the project site. During peak times, returning trucks will 
also have access to the east entrance of the college’s student lot F, at the northeast corner of 
Bonita Drive and Temple Avenue, to avoid adverse impacts at the Bonita/Temple intersection.  
Trucks will stage on college property to allow careful monitoring and timing of departing and 
returning trucks. Hauling activities will take place Monday through Saturday between the hours 
of 7 AM and 7 PM, with fewer loads per hour at the beginning and end of each shift to reduce 
traffic impacts during peak hours. The project duration is 60 calendar days, ending on February 
25, 2018. 

The traffic analysis supporting our plans is available for your review, and constructive input. I 
will be available next week, beginning on December 26th, if you wish to discuss our process in 
more detail. Also, the college has budgeted $125,000 for road repairs around the project site 
should this or other college construction activity directly damage the public street surface or 
curb and gutter structures. 
 
Gary Nellesen 
Director, Facilities Planning and Management 
Mt. San Antonio College 


